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Architectural Review Committee Staff Report



            June 21, 2022
Department of Planning and Building

Town of McCordsville


Project:

Vernon Township Fire Territory Station   
Petitioner: 

Vernon Township Fire Territory
Request:
The petitioner is making some revisions to their project, one of which is exterior materials, and is seeking approval of those changes.    
Staff Review:
This property is zoned Villages at Brookside PUD. This report takes into account all architectural standards applicable to the building.   The bullet-point list below highlights the changes proposed by the petitioner:

· Reduction from 3-bays to 2-bays
· Change in brick color

· Change in material adding CMU product to the west and south elevations

Staff Comments:
The change in bays is not an issue for the ARC.  The change in brick color does comply with the Town’s color restrictions.  The primary focus of the review should be on the change from brick to CMU for certain portions of the south and west facades.  This change is in excess of 50% of those facades, and therefore would require a variance from the BZA.  The petitioner is aware of this need.  
They would like to see your approval contingent upon approval from the BZA in the interests of time.  Staff is in full support of this concept, as it is in the Town and its residents’ best interests to get this station under construction as soon as possible.  The petitioner is also aware that the BZA could deny their request.  Staff will be prepared to have further discussions at the ARC meeting regarding this possibility and how we account for that with any potential approvals from the ARC.
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